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I write as a neighbour in support of Dr Warwick Knowles' application to install 8 new windows in their cottage, Westside Cottage.  I have seen first-hand how wholly ill-fitting their current windows now are, with significant gaps between the metal casements and the wooden frame that are unsightly and entirely beyond any repair.  
 
I understand from their plans that the Knowles family intend to use high-grade slimline Heritage glazing within high quality wooden frames that exactly replicate the presentational design of the original.   
 
I am very understanding and indeed supportive of the Council's initiative to preserve the original character of listed buildings in its area, and I understand from your notice 13/00986/LB, your concern with their proposal is that it would affect the character and appearance of their cottage which is listed.
 
 
It seems to me there are 3 reasons for Planning at CDC to nevertheless uphold their application:
 
1.  The windows they seek to replace are themselves not original; they have metal casements when traditional windows for a cottage of this period would have been all wooden, and themselves were installed only in the 1960s to wooden frames that were not purpose built to hold them.   They are furthermore not even of one design, the cottage being originally two cottages brought into one.  They are now wholly inadequate and unsightly, and to replace them with high-grade wooden casement and frames would positively enhance the character and appearance of the cottage.
 
2.  Double glazing allows buildings to be much more energy efficient, and as the Council's own Environment Department has constantly emphasized in both its publications and generous grant-giving are one of the most cost effective energy saving investments a homeowner can make. 

3.  Up until 2 or 3 years ago, this facility would have had a compromising impact on the objectives of the Planning department to preserve and enhance listed buildings in its care.  But the technical advancements in the manufacture of heritage double-glazing designed specifically for listed buildings of this kind have reached the point now where it is almost impossible to see that it is indeed double-glazing. 
 
15 years ago when the relevant planning regulations were set in place, double-glazing panels were air-filled, and had large and very visible silver inset seals between the panes.  Many were assembled in plastic.  The glass Dr Knowles proposes uses denser gases to allow for a much reduced 12mm gap between the two panes while increasing its energy efficiency - and most significantly allows for the extremely slim inset seals to be painted the same colour as the colour of the surrounding wooden casement. 
 
With such a significant advancement, it would seem to me that the proper concern originally upheld by the CDC locally is no longer valid.  For as long as the Council were to insist on this combination of high grade hardwood frames professionally made from a firm with the reputation for example of Brittania Joinery, and glass panels incorporating these distinguishing characteristics, the original planning objectives would be upheld.  The appearance of the windows would be virtually indistinguishable from the same windows single-glazed, and any installation of this quality would positively both enhance and maintain the original character of the cottage.
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